SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of January 7, 2009
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard and Kenneth Joseph, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Attorney Alex Libell and Deputy Town Clerk/Recorder Debbie Allsup. 
Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to excuse Trustee Gary Hursey due to the recent death of his father and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Motion Carried.

Others:  Dave Witter, Robin Schloemann, Herb Gooch and Susan Hines-Wobbe.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting and seconded by Trustee Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

SENIOR REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet reported the next Senior Committee meeting will be on January 28, 2009.
YOUTH REPORT
Trustee Kenneth Joseph reported the Youth Committee meeting will be on January 19, 2009.
AFTER PROM REPORT
Supervisor Gary Ahle reported concern over the funding for this year After Prom Party which currently has a balance of $300 to begin with compared to $3,000 usually needed.  This will be addressed in further detail when Trustee Gary Hursey is present.
PLANNING REPORT
No report.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet stated he will be attending a conference on January 24th in Bloomington.  Since he is serving on the Board of the Trustees Division they will pay the expenses involved.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
A Town Hall Rental Request was submitted by O.U.S.A.R.T for use of the Township building for the 2009 calendar year and waive all fees.  A motion was made by Supervisor Gary Ahle to approve the request and seconded by Trustee Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
A Town Hall Rental Request was submitted by the Food Pantry for use of the Township building for the months of February thru May 2009 for a budgeting classes and bible study.  A motion was made by Trustee Kenneth Joseph to approve the request and waive all fees and seconded by Trustee Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Glenn Loyet to approve the November 2008 Financial Packets as presented and seconded by Trustee Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call. 4 ayes 0 nays. Motion Carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None.
NEW BUSINESS
The Township Office received a Thank You from Megan Buck, District 90 Social Worker, for our work involved in collecting the names of families known to the District to be in need of food and other items.  Ms Buck stated the Township Office made a huge difference in many children’s lives during the holiday season.
Supervisor Gary Ahle reported to the Board he had received a letter from the Township Officials of Illinois (TOI) regarding the reinstatement of the General Revenue Sharing Program that the federal government ended in 1986.  According to TOI, it is still in the preliminary stages and is encouraging all local officials to contact their Senators and Congressmen asking them to support the reinstatement.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $22,528.57
                   General Assistance               3,237.48
Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
Trustee Kenneth Joseph asked where the money would be coming from for the Revenue Sharing program.  Supervisor Ahle stated it would be from both the Federal and State Governments.
Supervisor Ahle informed the Board that a memorial from the Township has been made to the Shriners Hospital for Children in the name of Gary Hursey’s father, C. Howard Hursey.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Trustee Joseph Hubbard to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call. 4 ayes 0 nays. Motion Carried.
The meeting adjourned at 7:16 P.M.
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